
Toynbee 

 

Bodycoats Road, Chandlers Ford, Eastleigh, Hampshire SO53 2PL 

Tel: 023 80269026    E-mail: admin@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Matthew Longden B.Sc.(Hons), NPQH 

13 May 2022 

 

Dear Parents and Carers  

 

May I thank everyone that has donated items to the Ukraine Appeal that was mentioned in a recent newsletter.  We were 

able to collect a significant amount of items which will be taken over to Ukraine in the coming weeks.  Thank you again - 

your generosity and kindness is overwhelming.  

 

Year 7  

Year 7 are continuing to flourish and impress me every day.   I cannot believe we are already so close to the end of our first 

year! 

I would like to say "Well Done" to those pupils who were involved in the assemblies as part of an interview process in 

school this week.  Mr Longden and I were so impressed with their mature approach and how they engaged with the 

candidates.   

Thank you to Tamsin, Harry, Harriet and Matthew for conducting school tours for the candidates, too.  You did an amazing 

job! 

Our Model Pupil Awards this week went to Alfie W and Eva N - Well done to you both.  Your Science teachers have been 

extremely impressed with your work recently! 

Well done to 7Az for winning the AP cup for the month of April      
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We have another inter tutor competition coming soon!  It will no doubt be as successful as the last.  I will keep you all 

posted on this. 

I have had to speak with a number of pupils regarding school uniform - in particular, some of the girls rolling their skirts up 

and pupils also wearing trainers.  Uniform across the year group is generally amazing so thank you for your support with 

this, but please can you remind your child about the importance of following uniform school rules - thank you. 

I hope you all have a restful weekend. 

As always, please contact me on the school number or by email m.vallance@toynbee.hants.uk if you have any questions or 

concerns. 

Thank you.  Mrs Vallance 

 

 

Year 8  

On Wednesday Year 8 had an Inter tutor Football 

Tournament.  Despite the rain, the turnout was amazing 

and I couldn’t be more proud of them - they all did very 

well & were as competitive as ever!  Thank you to those 

pupils that came along and supported the teams, and 

congratulations to 8PI who won      !   

Miss Murchie, Year 8 Guidance Manager.  

 

Year 10 

Work Experience- It is great to hear that many Year 10 have been able to secure work experience placements. It will be a 

great opportunity for them to learn and develop new skills as well as understand and get a feel for the work environment.  As 

a reminder, work experience will take place the week of Monday 4th - Friday 8th July 2022. As soon as you find a placement, 

please email the contact name and detail to c.thwaites@toynbee.hants.sch.uk.  If you are unable to secure a work experience 

placement, then your child will remain in school for the duration of the week, where we will be looking at future careers, 

CV guidance and preparing for employment, which will also give them an excellent insight into the world of work.  Ms 

Thwaites will be communicating next steps with you in due course. If you have any questions in the meantime, please email 

Ms Thwaites: c.thwaites@toynbee.hants.sch.uk 

Punctuality - Please can I remind pupils that they need to ensure they are arriving to school on time. Tutor time is an 

extremely important part of the school day and persistent lates will be having an impact on their attendance. It is important 

to get into a good morning routine to ensure they have a positive start to the day. For those pupils that are persistently 

late, please be aware they will be receiving a trip warning letter and parents/carers will be receive a penalty notice warning 

letter. 

 

Mocks Assembly- Year 10 had an engaging assembly yesterday from Mr Kerwood and Mr Magee regarding mock preparation 

and how to revise. They listened extremely well for the duration of the session and hopefully took away invaluable 

information to support them with revision. 
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I am very aware that many Year 10 are finding the idea of mocks overwhelming and I will be looking at doing some exam 

stress workshops to support them with this and will communicate this with you in due course. 

Yesterday the pupils who are taking part in the short course RS exam had the opportunity to experience sitting in the 

sports hall so they could prepare themselves visually for how it will be on Monday. Mr Kerwood outlined the seating plan, 

the examination rules and guidance on conducting themselves during the exam. They were impeccable with this, and I wish 

them all the best for Monday's exam! And a thankyou and well done to Isla, Luke and Leila for helping set the sports hall up 

too! 

I have given them their short course RS exam candidate timetables, which outlines the details of all three of their RS exams, 

if I can ask you to look at this with them to ensure they know when they are. 

Parent Mocks Evening- A reminder that the parents/carers session on mock preparation will be on Monday 16th May 2022. 

It will be held in the theatre and start at 18:00 and will finish at 19:00. A form was recently communicated via school comms 

for parents/carers to complete if you wish to attend. We really look forward to seeing you in person on Monday! 

 

Have a great weekend!  Mrs Kalogerias, Year 10 Guidance Manager 

 

Science Club 

Pupils at Science Club had a great time this week 

investigating the density of different substances and 

using this knowledge to produce these colourful density 

columns! 

Science Club is run every week on Tuesdays 3-3:30pm 

in S3. Any year 7 and 8 pupils are welcome to join. 

Miss Weston 
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History Club  

History Club continued this week looking at the impact of the Blitz on Southampton, specifically why Southampton's role 

as a port town and warplane manufacturer made it a prime target for German bombers. Next week we will look at how 

Southampton has changed throughout the twentieth century, especially the role of migration and deindustrialisation. 

Remember, History club is open to all Year 7 and 8 students every Friday breaktime in H3 (my room). 

I look forward to seeing you all there,  Mr Pople  

 

Drama 

It's been a very busy week in the Drama Department!  

First of all, a huge congratulations to all the Year 9 & 10 pupils who were involved in the National Theatre "New Views" 

scriptwriting competition. To write a 30 minute play at this age is an amazing achievement: our partner playwright, Deborah 

Gearing and I really enjoyed reading all the submissions! Congratulations to Mya in Year 9 whose play, "Spacetime" has been 

longlisted as part of the competition and will now be read by staff at The National Theatre itself! Good luck Mya!!! 

On Monday, 10CDr1 performed their play "Missing" to an invited audience of family and friends. The pupils had worked 

really hard on this, and I was so proud of how they performed the piece with such respect. They also raised over £30 for 

the charity "Missing People".  

And finally, on Wednesday, the Year 9 GCSE Drama class performed their comedy murder mysteries, "Murder Mansion", 

to their families and friends. It was a fun evening of laughter and silliness in front of families and friends. It was also lovely to 

see the theatre full again, as we have not invited an audience into the theatre since Christmas 2019!  

Well done to all involved in this super week of Drama! Mrs Azor, Head of Drama 

 

School Choir 

Choir Choir Choir! Every Thurs 8.15am (or whenever you can get into school). EVERYONE welcome! 

Mrs Osborne 

 

Art Department- KS3 Theatre Design Club 

Year 7 and 8's are warmly invited to help the Art staff design and make the set for our school summer production of 'The 

Adam's Family' starting on Monday the 16th of May 3-4pm running for four weeks in A1.  

• Further KS3 Art Clubs commencing after May Half Term TBC. 

• KS4 GCSE Art Catch up-Tuesday and Thursday 3-4pm in A1 and A2. 

 

Ms Goldsmith, Head of Art, Design and Craft  
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Timetable  

Next week is WEEK A on your lesson timetables.   

 

Vacancies  

We have the following non teaching vacancies at the school.  Please visit our website for more information.  

• Senior Administration Assistant 

• Learning Support Assistant 

• Learning Support Assistant - Visual Impairment Resource 

 

 

Attendance 

A reminder to please ensure you email attendance@toynbee.hants.sch.uk  or send a message via school comms on the first 

and any subsequent days of absence for your child. 

Mrs K Reynolds, Attendance Officer 
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